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The Office of Hawaiian Affairs (OHA) appreciates the opportunity to SUPPORT HB 
1347 HD1, which proposes that (i) annual charter school audits be performed by an 
auditor selected by the charter school authorizer, while still maintaining the authorizer’s 
discretion to conduct a financial review in lieu of an independent audit, and (ii) charter 
schools be required to provide access to their records to their authorizer, including access 
to financial accounts and accounting systems.   

 
This measure will help strengthen the State Public Charter School Commission’s 

(Commission)—and any future authorizers’1—oversight over public charter schools 
operating in Hawaiʻi.  The Commission currently conducts a quarterly financial review of 
the thirty-seven charter schools in its portfolio, and has an intervention protocol for 
schools that fail to maintain established financial benchmarks.  In instances where an 
audit is eventually required, a charter school is responsible for selecting the auditor.  In 
these cases, the Commission may not be granted full access to audit records because the 
school, rather than the authorizer, is the auditor’s client.  OHA therefore appreciates the 
improved oversight and accountability this measure would provide, particularly as OHA 
has been a major funder of Hawaiʻi’s public charter schools, having invested almost $22 
million in the seventeen Hawaiian culture-based or Hawaiian language immersion charter 
schools since FY 2005-2006.   

 
As a funder, OHA understands the unique financial challenges faced by public 

charter schools, which lack dedicated funding for facilities and other costs not borne by 
Department of Education schools.  Accordingly, due to the high cost of audits, which can 
be approximately $13,000 per year, OHA encourages the Commission and future 
authorizers to continue to exercise their discretion by conducting financial reviews in lieu 
of audits, and in instances where an audit is required, to consider ways for this cost to be 
borne by sources other than a school’s limited per-pupil funding.    

 
 Mahalo nui for the opportunity to testify on this measure.  

                                                 
1    Currently, the Commission is the sole public charter school authorizer in Hawaiʻi, and the State Board of 

Education is in the process of implementing administrative rules to allow for multiple charter school 
authorizers.   
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Comments:  

Dear Honorable Committee Members: 

Please support HB1347. If charter schools are receiving public funding there is no 
reason they should be immune to auditing. 

Thank you for your time. 

Andrea Quinn 

Kihei 
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